[image: image1.png]A
NN



     



Watlington Parish Council



Parish Clerk:  Kristina Tynan








Watlington Parish Council

1 Old School Place

Watlington

OXON OX49 5QHTel: 01491 613867  
 Email: wpc@watlington-oxon-pc.gov.uk   Website: www.watlington.org
Present:

Councillors:



Andrew McAuley (AM)






Matt Reid (MR) 






Ian Hill (IH)





Alex Basden (AB)






Margaret Noon (MN)

Co-opted Member:


Gill Bindoff (GB), Tony Powell (TP) 

Officer:




Kristina Tynan (KT)
1.            Apologies for Absence  


Terry Jackson, Rob Smith.
2.
To accept the Minutes of the meetings held on 6th July 2021 which have been accepted by 
Council on 
               the 13th July
Resolved: The minutes of the meeting be agreed as a correct record and that they be signed by the Chairman when it is possible to do so.

3.
Declarations of Interest 

There were none.
4.
Election of Vice Chair


AM proposed Matt Reid and Margaret Noon seconded. There were no other nominations.

Resolved: That Matt Reid be elected as Vice-Chairman.

5.
Matters Arising

Discharge of conditions from July Meeting – GB asked if all the comments had been sent to SODC and 
KT reported that Rachel Gill had sent them to SODC.

Edge Road – GB had contacted Emma Bowerman and she has now come back with the following comments. The 2 sites B and C are not dependent on the Edge Road for approval as the town centre traffic mitigation measures approved at the Site A appeal also apply to Sites B and C.  Approval of the outline planning application for Sites B and C is awaiting legal agreement between OCC and the landowner of site Pyr2 regarding the ICC playing field extension land.  

GB said that she could not find any paperwork in which Emma Bowerman had previously stated that 
approval for B and C would not go ahead until the Edge Road was approved and TP said he would look 
at his paperwork. 

MR is awaiting a date for a meeting with Emma Bowerman.


Meeting with ICC – MR said that this was an introductory meeting and there were no notes taken.  He 


said that Mat Hunter would not speak on the Edge Road and said that Barbara Chillman at OCC would 
be the best contact.
6.
To consider the following applications:


 P21/S3171/HH 15 Sycamore Close 

Removal of conservatory, two storey side and rear extensions.

NO OBJECTION – UNANIMOUS

Applicable WNDP Policies:

P1
Protect and Enhance the Character of Watlington and the historic Setting of the Town

WPC has no objection to this application.  The property does not sit within the Watlington Conservation Area and does not conflict with any of the policies contained in the WNDP.  The proposed side and rear extension will provide a more flexible standard of living accommodation.  WPC is content that the scale of the proposed property will not have a detrimental impact on the adjacent neighbours nor the street scene along Sycamore Close.  
7.
Amendments / Discharge of Conditions to be noted: 

P21/S3067/DIS Whitehouse Farm, The Stables, Britwell Road

P21/S3037/DIS 9 Brook Street Watlington


P20/S2369/DIS Land at Britwell Road (gas membrane requirements)


The above discharge of conditions were noted.


P21/S0035/DIS Popes Cottage Greenfield – It was agreed to send SODC comments on this as concerns 
on bats and trees were raised.

[Post Minute Note: The following was sent to SODC.

It is not clear from the information in the discharge application if the provision made for the protection of bats in the Bat Survey Report has been fully complied with.  The Watlington Parish Council Planning Committee was concerned at the full application stage that bats, which were shown to be active on the site and using the existing house as a roost would be protected and made provision for in the new dwelling.   Please will you confirm that a licence was obtained and that the required actions to protect bats have been and are being taken.  There is no reference to the special roof tiles to give bats access to a new roost or to the special roof lining material which is bat friendly in the discharge application for materials (Condition 3).  Please will you confirm that these materials will be used in accordance with the bat survey recommendations.

The WPC Planning Committee also has concerns about the discharge of the Landscaping condition (Condition 10).   The condition requires sufficient soft ground for tree planting so that there will be appropriate tree replacement for the trees lost as a result of the construction of the new dwelling.  The site is losing a significant area of green space to provide a parking and vehicle turning area as well as the very large patio.  The landscaping proposals do not show any tree planting – only yew and native planting for hedges.   There should be a biodiversity gain from the development including the planting of trees common in the wider area.]
	P21/S3251/DIS: Icknield Community College Love Lane Watlington 

	 

	Discharge of conditions 3 (Temporary Permissions) & 6 (Green Travel Plan) on planning application P20/S4493/FUL. Siting of 3 prefabricated classroom units with associated landscaping and 10 new vehicle parking spaces with paths, to be secured by condition for a period of 7 years


It was noted that the reinstatement of the playing fields (following the seven year period) will be vital in order to protect the playing field from any future development application.  
8.
Decisions
	APPLICATION
	SODC DECISION
	WPC RECOMMENDATION



	P21/S1613/HH 47 Brook Street
	Planning Permission is GRANTED
	No Objection

	P21/S2342/HH 26 Brook Street
	Planning Permission is GRANTED
	No Objection

	P21/S2281/HH 3 Chiltern Gate 
	Planning Permission is GRANTED
	No Objection



The decisions above were noted.

   8.
Correspondence/Attachments


1. Richard Sheehan - Proposed extension to Chilterns AONB – It was agreed that we need some 


clarification on this, and GB will contact the Chiltern Conservation Board.
2. Updated NPPF document – This a new edition as at July 2021 and it was agreed that it be sent to all committee members.  GB reported that the changes are very minor, for example, it reinforces the Government’s hope for new developments to be beautiful places with tree planting along streets also, that no more statues should be taken down and that they are not going to encourage coal extraction. This is a key document, and all Planning Members should read this 75-page document.


3. 9 Springfield Close, Single storey side extension –The letter from SODC states that they are 


considering an application for a Certificate of Lawful development not that he has approved it.
9.
Any Other Business

Tree Works in Watlington – It was noted that all residents may not be aware that if tree works are needed in the Conservation Area, they need permission from SODC.  IH will draft a piece on this issue to be put in the Watlington Times.

THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 7.50PM
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE


�PRIVATE ��  HELD ON TUESDAY 3 AUGUST 2021 AT 7PM HELD ON ZOOM
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